
TOWN HALL CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC 
March 20, 2020 

  

Canton de Melbourne Town Hall is closed to the public, but continues to serve you! 

To protect the health of our staff and our citizens, we have closed the Town Hall in order to limit 

contact between people. 

Therefore, please note the following modifications, effective immediately and until further notice: 

• Council meeting will be held behind close doors 

• Community hall rentals are all cancelled 

Although the doors are locked, we still continue to work for you and provide you with essential 

services. 

To pay your municipal taxes: 

• By internet at one of the participating financial institutions. 

• By mail: 1257 route 243, Canton de Melbourne (Qc) J0B 2B0 

• In person: put your payment in the metal box located to the right of the Town hall’s main 

door 

To apply for a permit : 

• Go to the Inspector - urban / permit request of our website and fill in the form 

• Send us the form at : inspecteur.melcan@bellnet.ca 

• Call us: 819 826-3555 

Ali Ayachi, municipal inspector   

• Follow-ups will be done by telephone or email 

For any other service or request: 

Write to us: melcan@qc.aibn.com  or admin.melcan@bellnet.ca 

Call us: 819 826-3555 ou 819 574-9978 

To report a complaint or a situation requiring an intervention by the Sûreté du Québec dial 

310-4141 or *4141 

To stay informed of municipal news: 

Subscribe to the newsletter or consult the News section on the home page of the  

melbournecanton.ca website. 

Rest assured that we are following all the precautionary measures recommended by the 

government and we invite you to do the same. 

Take care of yourself and your loved ones. 
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